
Dear CEC families 

Pupils have had lots of opportunities this week. This week got off to a great start
with pupils from Years 6 and 7 representing the Campus at the Ted Wragg Trust
Innovation Competition which followed our English as an additional language (EAL)
pupils' breakfast and a STEM trip to The Maynard School by a group of our Year 10
girls on Friday. Then on Tuesday we hosted the East Devon and Exeter LGBT+
Schools’ Groups Gathering. Four amazing opportunities for our pupils and more
details about each within.  
 
This evening we look forward to celebrating with our Year 11’s at their Prom which
is being hosted at Exeter Golf and Country Club. Thank you to Mrs Alex Hawkins and
Mrs Charlotte James for organising this lovely opportunity for our pupils to end
their time at the Campus in style. We will share some images of this via our social
media channels next week and we will also be uploading our ‘Year 11 Goodbye’
video to our YouTube channel.  
 
We are super proud of all our pupils who have sat assessments this week and
continue to be impressed by Year 10 who have really stepped up and demonstrated
their engagement and readiness with their PPE’s. Well done! 
 
Next week, we look forward to several exciting opportunities including; Sports day
on Wednesday 12th July, our Year 6 into 7 transitions days which will take place on
Tuesday (enhanced transition), Thursday and Friday, and the brilliant Crastonbury
performances which will be taking place during the week on Monday, Tuesday and
Thursday, and at the wonderful community PTA summer fair, which will be running
from 15:15 on Friday 14th July. Which teacher will receive the most money in their
bucket for an ice-cold dunking? Will it be Mr Rob Ansell or Mx Oliver Russell? You
will have to come along to find out! 
 
Let’s hope the sun returns this weekend!  

Kind regards
  

 
Mr Stephen Farmer 
Head of Campus

 7 t h  J u l y  2 0 2 3

THE WEEKLY UPDATE 
WHO WE ARE
We are a school rooted in its community where aspirational
learning and opportunities transform the lives of our pupils. 

Our Mission is to transform lives and strengthen our communities
to make the world a better place 

https://www.tedwraggtrust.co.uk/page/?title=Innovation+Competition+2022%2D23&pid=46


LGBT+ SCHOOLS’ GROUPS GATHERING
This week, on Tuesday, schools from across East
Devon came together with their pupils to spend a
day learning about LGBT+ inclusive industries.
Students heard from the University of Exeter about
the inclusiveness of STEMM, GWR all about
inclusive customer service and an E-commerce
expert about writing the ultimate blog post. The
event provided a wonderful opportunity for
students to learn lots about different industries
and get to know other students from the local area.

TED WRAGG INNOVATION COMPETITION
On Monday 3rd of July our very own Innovators (both
Primary and Secondary) represented Cranbrook
Education Campus at the Ted Wragg Trust Innovation
Competition. An annual event where budding young
engineers are invited to present solutions to a range
of modern day challenges. This year our teams both
chose to investigate net zero living, the goal of
creating a living space with very little impact on the
environment. There was strong competition from
many of the other schools, however our pupils were
lauded for their research
and in-depth knowledge 
of the problem 
investigated. We are 
immensely proud of our
innovators and look 
forward to competing 
next year. 

ADDITIONAL GOVERNORS
REQUIRED 

We are looking for some
additional governors to join our

local governing body at the
Education Campus. We are

looking for governors who are
either currently working in a

leadership/managerial role or
who is an aspirant

leader/manager to give them
some additional experience. We

meet 6 times per year during
business hours (08:30-10:30) to
review school progress against

our priorities. The LGB are there
to both scrutinise, hold us to

account and support us with our
developments. We will be running

a separate process to elect an
additional parent/carer governor,

this request is for non
parents/carers so please share

with your networks. 








Sports Day 
Wed 12th July



Crastonbury 

Mon 10th, Tues 11th & Thurs
13th July



PTA Summer Fayre 

Fri 14th July



Year 6 Transition 
Thurs 13th & Fri 14th July 



Activities Week 

Mon 17th – Fri 21st July



Year 10 Work Experience 
Mon 17th – Fri 21st July



Last Day of Term

12pm finish Fri 21st July

EAL BREAKFAST
Last Friday we celebrated our
EAL pupil breakfast. A time for

our pupils to meet, eat and
celebrate our inclusive and

diverse community.

MUSIC EVENTS
We are very proud of all the pupils who have been
rehearsing for Crastonbury and various other music
events this week. 
 

The Summer Fayre is open to parents and we hope to
feature lots of the acts who performed earlier in the
week during school. 
 
We also have two bands invited to the final of Battle
of the Bands. This is not a school event but if you wish
to see them perform it is the 8th of July at King of
Clubs in Ottery St Marys. 

LINO PRINTS
Year 8 have have created some fantastic lino prints
this cycle. These were expertly drawn, cut and
printed by Sophie Bain, Sabreen Kay, Betty Hooper,
Maddie Hooper, Pearl Hunter and Pranil Ghale. 

DATES FOR 
THE DIARY



MUSIC EVENTS
We are very proud of all the pupils who have been
rehearsing for Crastonbury and various other music
events this week. 

 

The Summer Fayre is open to parents and we hope
to feature lots of the acts who performed earlier in
the week during school. 
 
We also have two bands invited to the final of Battle
of the Bands. This is not a school event but if you
wish to see them perform it is the 8th of July at King
of Clubs in Ottery St Marys. 

FREE DIGITAL MENTAL
WELLBEING SUPPORT
Qwell offer a variety of

anonymous support options to
meet your needs including:
Professional support - Our
accredited team is here to

support you through all things
big and small. No referral

needed, just join the chat queue
when you are ready to

chat.https://www.qwell.io/cont
ent/whatevers-on-your-mind-

were-here-to-listen
Community support - Our peer

to peer forums are moderated to
maximise safety and allow

people to discuss issues
together in a facilitated

environment.
https://www.qwell.io/content/y
ou-dont-have-to-do-this-alone
Personal development tools -

Our suite of self help tools offer
the ability to create journals,

track your mood and set goals.
https://www.qwell.io/content/le

arn-and-grow-with-our-self-
help-tools 

PROM
A huge thankyou to all those who have supported
our pupils struggling with Prom outfits by donating
such wonderful things for them to wear. Our pupils
and team are very grateful! We are so excited to see
them at Prom! Special thankyou to Clyst Caring
Friends for some last minute sizes and Susie Adams
last minute haberdashery skills!

EXTRA CURRICULAR
SUCCESSES

We want to be able to shout
about all the wonderful extra
curricular achievements of all

our pupils as they happen. If one
of our pupils achieves a special

award or recognition for
something they do outside of
the Campus, please do let us

know by sending us the detail
and any associated images to

reception@cranbrook.education
so we can publicise within our

newsletter and on our social
media channels. 

https://www.qwell.io/content/whatevers-on-your-mind-were-here-to-listen
https://www.qwell.io/content/you-dont-have-to-do-this-alone
https://www.qwell.io/content/learn-and-grow-with-our-self-help-tools


STEM PROJECT
Jamie-Lee, Victoria, Amelia, Julia and Katie attended a STEM project at The Maynard
school last Friday.  They had to design and build an efficient remote controlled
conveyor belt and compete against teams from various schools including St Peters,
The Maynard, West Exe, Isca and Tiverton.

When it came to presenting their final product to everyone who attended, they spoke
with confidence and humour.  They held their breath when switching on the conveyor
belt in front of everyone and were relieved when it worked first time!  

Despite not winning the event our Cranbrook team received huge amounts of
positive feedback from both students and staff regarding their choice of logo, their
mini prototype, group work, determination and professionally delivered
presentation.  They certainly did our school proud and the name of their product? 
 #Crantastic!



SILVER

Victoria Campbell
Sol Northcott



+1 other student

Another huge congratulations to our pupils who obtained their House Point Awards
in the past week. 

AWARDS AND REWARDS

GOLD PLATINUM

Toby Mills
Tye Stewart
Pearl Hunter
Isabella Nutt
Dylan Hurley
Oliver Winter



+2 other students

BRONZE

Joshua Somerton-Rees
Juan Ramírez García




Kaci Bridle
Harry Lander 
Bea Bentley 



ATTENDANCE
24 31

    90.90%                      92.86%                    93.10%                  91.80%

HOUSE
POINTS

    120995 Total           123766 Total           120795 Total        105938 Total

1 2 43



COMMUNITY NOTICE
BOARD

 If you attend a community group that you feel may benefit
other parents, please email the details to

reception@cranbrook.education

SOUTH WESTERN RAILWAY ANNOUNCES PUBLIC
CONSULTATION ON STATION CHANGE PROPOSALS

 
 South Western Railway announces public
consultation on station change proposals 

Wednesday 5 July 2023 



South Western Railway (SWR) is launching a
consultation on a station change proposal, with new

arrangements at 153 of SWR’s 190 stations to be
consulted on.  

Customers can read our full consultation document
at southwesternrailway.com/stationchange 

Independent passenger watchdogs Transport Focus
and London TravelWatch will facilitate the three-

week consultation.  
The consultation will close on 26 July and customers

can respond via the websites of Transport Focus
transportfocus.org.uk or London TravelWatch

londontravelwatch.org.uk  
 

http://cranbrook.education/?subject=Community%20Notice%20Board%20
http://southwesternrailway.com/stationchange
http://southwesternrailway.com/stationchange

